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The Chinese University of Hong Kong
A Statement

At the Vice-Chancellor's Installation Ceremony on 7 November,
several Chinese University students together with over 10 outsiders
blocked the entrance to the auditorium of the Sir Run'Run Shaw Hall
barring the Chancellor, the guests and the Procession from entering the
auditorium. Their act seriously disrupted the order of the ceremony.

That afternoon, these students had been allowed to display banners
and sign boards, distribute leaflets and express their views in a
conspicuous place opposite the entrance of the Sir Run Run Shaw Hall.
Later, when these students entered the foyer of the Hall to distribute
leaflets, they had not been stopped.

Both before and after his appointment as Vice-Chancellor,
Professor Arthur K C Li has met with many student bodies and individual
students to exchange views on many occasions, each lasting several
hours. Around midnight on 5 November, five students who were not
representatives of any student organisation jointly issued a letter and
sent it to the Vice-Chancellor by fax, inviting him to meet the students
at an open forum at 2:00 pm on the day of the Installation Ceremony.

The Vice-Chancellor replied on the following day, that it was not
possible for him to schedule such a meeting on the day of the ceremony
but offered to attend an open forum on the morning of Saturday, 9

November. But these few students found that time "not ideal". So the
Vice-Chancellor suggested that another meeting time be fixed. Then,
on the day of the Installation Ceremony, these students together with
over 10 outsiders disrupted the order of the ceremony. The University
finds such behaviour most regrettable and wishes to make its apologies
to all participants of the Installation Ceremony for any inconvenience
and embarrassment caused.

The University provides to its teachers and students an academic
environment which is both liberal and open; but students should be
mindful that academic freedom and freedom of speech can be preserved
only if they also respect the freedom of others. Their behaviour on
campus should also comply with the University regulations. The
aforesaid disruptive behaviour of the students not only infringed on
other people's freedom, but also tarnished the reputation of the
University, its teachers, students and alumni. The University finds such
behaviour absolutely unacceptable. The University will investigate into
the incident, thoroughly examine the issue and foster a better
understanding with its students, to ensure that the University will
continue to be a liberal and open institution which will conduct its affairs

in a rational and orderly manner.






